
MINISTRY OF AGRICULTURE AND ENVIRONMENT 
PLANT PRODUCTION AND PROTECTION DEPARTMENT 

041h September 2025 

To: Mr. Bruno Cab Faraglia 

(IPPC official contact point) 

Dirigente, Ministry of agriculture, food sovereignty and forestry (MASAF) 

Italy. 

Subject: Implementation of the new Phytosanitary Import Requirements for fresh apple 
fruit from Italy. 

Dear Mr. Bruno Cab Faraglia, 

Greetings from the Plant Production and Protection Department (PPPD), the National Plant 
Protection Organization (NPPO) of Viet Nam. 

We sincerely thank the Italian NPPO for its response dated August 2025, conveyed 
through Mr. Renzo Moro, head of the agricultural section, Embassy of Italy in Hanoi, 
regarding the final draft Phytosanitary Import Requirements (PIRs) for fresh apple fruit from 
Italy (revised July 2025), which sent along with our letter dated 30th  July 2025. 

Based on your confirmation of agreement, PPPD is pleased to enclose herewith the final PIRs 
and will officially issue the import permit for fresh apple fruit from Italy from 01 St  October 
2025. 

Please inform the final PIRs to relevant producers and exporters in the Italy. 

Thank you very much for your kind cooperation. 

s sincerely, 

cyc 

TRONG TB9T 
VABAOVE 
TH(JC VA 

r. Huynh Tan Dat 
Director General 
Plant Production and Protection Department 
Ministry of Agriculture and Environment 
Vietnam 

Enclosure 

- Final Phytosanitary Import Requirements forfresh apple fruit (Malus communis or Malus 
domestica) importedfrom Italy into Vietnam (version October 2025). 

Cc: Embassy ofItaly in Hanoi (Mr. Renzo Moro, Head of the Agricultural Section). 

9 02 Ngoc Ha Street, Ba Dinh Ward, Ha Noi, Viet Nam 

htqt_ttbvtv@mae.gov.vn  I htdat@mae.gov.vn  

(+84-24) 3533 0043 (, (+84-24) 3851 9451 

  

 

https://pppd.mae.gov.vn  
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